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Election time is here 

 

We will be voting at the 

 June meeting  
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2017-2018 Club Officers 

President:  

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

Vice President:  

Guy Leolich 

423-258-2255 

Treasurer: 

Janice Hawkins 

423-581-1656 

Secretary: Judy Hopkins 

423-312-5892 

Chaplain & Public Relations: 

Gene Honeycutt 

423-312-6972 

 

SICK AND SYMPATHY 

 

 

Jack Hawkins 

OUR SERVICE MEN AND 

WOMEN 

 

 



FUN RUN:   PICNIC AT CHEROKEE PARK: 

  There is a Picnic in the Park scheduled for June 

22, 2018 at Cherokee Park, 3:00 pm. First shelter 

on the left!  Contest for the best chocolate cake 

and best pies!!!!  Bring a covered dish and 

desert contest entry.  Games and fun for all!  

We plan to eat at 5:00. 

HCCC HATS ARE READY FOR PURCHASE, you will find them 

at each cruise in at the trailer $15.00 

 

The Hamblen county car club organized in the summer of 

2002.  We are a non-profit corporation dedicated to the 

promotion of a safe, family-oriented enjoyment of Classic and 

Custom cars and trucks through club camaraderie, monthly meetings and scheduled special events.  HCCC meets on the 

third Tuesday of each month, except December, at Golden Corral in Morristown.  Come at 6:00PM for dinner and our 

meetings begin at 7:00PM.  Club membership is open to persons 16 or older who are interested in classic cars and 

trucks.  Dues are $25.00 annually, payable on Sept 1st.  Cruise “N”ews is the official publication of the HCCC and is 

printed and distributed electronically monthly.  All news articles, photographs, and items of interest are welcome for 

consideration for publication, subject to editing.  Submission deadlines the first Tuesday of each month.  If you would 

like to receive a newsletter by mail or email, please let me know. Thank you, Evie Valentine 

(evelynvalentine57@gmail.com) 

 

Butch car show was wonderfully successful!  Thanks to all involved. 

 

 

 

Kingswood school celebration 2018!!!  

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL THE EDUCATORS OF THIS SCHOOL FOR MAKING LIFE EASIER FOR THE 

CHILDREN THEY CARE FOR AND THANK YOU TO ALL THE PEOPLE WHO DONATE TO KEEP THE SCHOOL 

GOING THROUGH ALL THESE YEARS. 

 

Check our website 

Hamblenccc.com 

 

mailto:evelynvalentine57@gmail.com


Hamblen County Car Club Minutes          May 15, 2018 

The Hamblen County Car Club was called to order Tuesday, May 15, 2018 at the Golden Corral by President, Gene 

Honeycutt.  Forty (40) people attended.  There were several prayer requests before Janice Hawkins offered the prayer.  

Members were pleased to welcome Jack Hawkins back after his illness. 

Ted Kalagian made motion, seconded by Guy Leolich to approve the April minutes.  Motion carried. Janice Hawkins gave 

the treasurers’ report.  The end of April balance is $17,723.88. This report was accepted with a motion by Don McGinnis 

and a second from Jack Hawkins. 

President’s Remarks:  Gene Honeycutt recognized new member Spencer Rouse. Gene also brought the framed original 

charter to share with members. There were several thank you letters from recipients who have recently been honored 

or helped financially by the club.   

 Gene discussed changing the time for the cruise-ins to 6:00 – 9:00 beginning on 5/27.  He reminded members of 

upcoming events:  Freddy’s on 5/21, and the Kingswood event on Saturday 5/19 from 9:00 to 3:00.  This is a family event 

with food and entertainment (Elvis), games, corn hole, and a bouncy house.  All proceeds go to Kingswood. 

He asked about interest in a movie and popcorn night during/after a summer cruise-in.  Members seemed excited about 

this idea.   Shirts and caps have been ordered.  Caps will be sold to non-members for $15. 

Mr. Honeycutt is very pleased with the new inverter/battery for the trailer.  The sound carries well and there is no 

generator noise! 

 Vice President’s Remarks:  Guy Leolich is happy with the cruise-in turnouts.  He will see that notice is given about the 

upcoming time change (6:00-9:00pm) beginning 5/27.  Work on the Winter Angel Expo will begin/continue this week.   

Events Coordinator:  Jean Malott reminded members of the event at Freddy’s on 5/21.  There is also a Picnic in the Park 

scheduled for June 22, 2018 at Cherokee Park beginning at 3:00 pm.  This will be at the first pavilion on the left.  There is 

a block party planned to fill a bus with school supplies on June 23 from 12:00 noon until 4:00 at the Aldi’s intersection. 

Trailer Ads: Ted Kalagain reported that we have lost one ad due to a business being sold.  There are six empty spots. 

 Other:  Members were reminded to get an application on any new member.  There is a member list in the trailer.  We 

currently have 146 members.   

New Business:  There was a motion to provide $350 to the Morristown Fire Department to help in their efforts to 

educate children on fire escape and prevention.  This motion was made by Jack Hawkins, seconded by Ted Kalagain.   

Nominations for Officers for next year were made for the following positions:                                                                             
Treasurer – Janice Hawkins                                                                                                                                                        
Secretary – Judy Hopkins                                                                                                                                                                     
Vice President – Guy Leolich                                                                                                                                                        
President – Gene Honeycutt                                                                                                                                                            
Other nominations may be made until the election in June.  

 Betty Leolich voiced approval of the current administration’s progress and work on unifying the club.                          
Lucky winners for the Golden Corral dinners were Mark Hughes and Dick Valentine. 

  Meeting adjourned just as the power failed and the lights went out…………. 

 Respectfully submitted by Judy Hopkins, Secretary 

 
 
 



 

Presidents June Newsletter Input 

With the coming of June, we are now 2 months into our cruise in season. Things 

seem to be going well. There have been some comments about the location but 

at this time I think it is the best alternative we have. The location is great, and it 

is convenient to eating places for those who want to eat while at our cruise ins. 

At our regular monthly meeting on June the 19th we will elect our officers for the 

next year. The nominees for office are the same as the people now holding office. 

All were nominated in May. The floor will be open for further nominations before a 

vote is cast. At least one person asked at a cruise in recently if they could 

nominate someone for office. The answer is yes you can but only and a meeting 

so if you have any additional persons you want to nominate please attend the 

meeting on the 19th and do that. 

 There are several events in June that our members enjoy attending. One is Big 

Bubbas Fun Run in Mosheim. It will be held on the 2nd of June as will The Spring 

Festival at Witt Baptist Church. A club fun run will be attending Bubba’s Show. 

They will leave from Ingles on the East end of town at 8:30AM. The Witt show 

which will also be attended by several of our members was forced to reschedule 

from April to June due to weather. Always check the events portion of our 

newsletter and our website to keep up with other events scheduled in our area. 

Our annual picnic will be held at Cherokee Park on the 22nd. Several things are 

planned for the picnic which should make it a real fun event.  

 Please be thinking about any budget items which the Board of Directors should 

consider. We will be meeting sometime in late June or July to prepare the budget. 

Also preparations are in work for the 2019 Winter Angel Show at the Expo Center. 

Guy will have more information about this show at our June meeting.  

Please keep our country and the needs of our members and their families in your 

thoughts and prayers.  

 Gene 

 
 

                  Join the fun every Saturday night 6-9:00 HCCC Cruise in!! 
 
 



FOR SALE: 

1969 Super Sport El-Camino Small block Engine 

33,000 miles $3500.00 Also has 2 large block engines Will sale  

with car for $4500.00  Bobby Jarnagin 865-773-3663 

1981 Pontiac Trans AM Factory T Tops Factory 

Air Power windows and locks 301 Engine – Auto Trans 

1 Set of Gold Snowflake Rims/ 1 Set of Red Snowflake Rims 

 weather stripping, seat belts, set of Grill cover for Fog Lights 

Tony Headrick 865-983-2477 

Good 350 Chevrolet Auto Transmission with 400 Torque Converter 

$395.00  Don McGinnis 423-581-1728, cell 423-312-0953 

1961-1970 Ford 3 speed Manual transmission with Indy 

Chrome shifter and linkage.  Don McGinnis 423-581-1728, 

cell 423-312-0953 

Theresa Blanken 

Terry Kloos 
Trailer signup sheet for cruise in’s  

June 2  

Tom Brace 

Ted Kalagain  

June 9  

Evie & Dick Valentine 

Juanita Brewer-
Reynolds 

June 16  

Janie & Guy Lamb 

June 23 

Elmer & Theresa 
Blanken 

June 30 

Ken & Jean Mallott 

July 7 

Ted Kalagian 

Gene Honeycutt 

July 14 

Guy & Betty Leolich 

July 21 

Ted Kalagian 

Gene Honeycutt 

July 28 Aug 4 

Ken & Jean Mallott 

Gene & Deb Reynolds 

Aug 11 

Guy & Betty Leolich 

Aug 18 

Eddie & Mary Martin 

Aug 25 

Eddie & Mary Martin  

Ted Kalagain 

Sept 1 Sept 8 

Ken & Jean Mallott 

Gene & Deb Reynolds 

Sept 15 

Ted Kalagain 

Gene Honeycutt 

Sept 22 Sept 29 

Elmer & Theresa 
Blanken  

Oct 6 Oct 13 

Oct 20  

 

 

Oct 27 

Sterling & Brenda 

Mike & Linda 

   



Calendar of events: 

June: 1, 8, 15,22, 29: Mossy Creek Cruzers Cruise-in Big lots Jeff City 6-8PM 

June 2:  HCCC Cruise In from 6:00 to 9:00 

June 2: Witt Baptist Church Annual Spring Festival 10AM -? Witt Baptist Church Car & Tractor Show Live Band, Games, 

Door Prizes and more. 

Jun 2: 16th Annual Big Bubba's Fun Run 9AM - 4 PM Mosheim School/Park 297 West School Street, Mosheim Entry Free 
T-Shirts & Dash Plaques to first 200 Contact: Bubba (423) 231-6471 Tommy (423) 525-3005, Charlie (423) 327-1898 

June 2: 6th Annual Sharon Parrott Memorial Car Show 10AM -3PM Mount Harmony Baptist Church 6500 Strawberry Plains 

Pike Knoxville:  Entry Fee $20 

June 8th: Rogersville Main Street Cruise-In 6PM - 9PM Courthouse Square, Rogersville Dash plaques for first 50 pre-1989 
cars (423) 272-2186 

June 9:  HCCC Cruise In from 6:00 to 9:00 

June 16: 6th Annual- American Cancer Society RFL Car Show 9AM-2PM @Holston Army Ammunition Plant 4509 Stone Dr, 

Kingsport, Contact Bill Bartlett 423-534-3952 

June 16:  HCCC Cruise In from 6:00 to 9:00 

June 19: Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eating and & 7:00 for meeting. 

June 23rd+=28th Annual Volunteer State Auto Club 10AM - 4PM @ Hardin Park 602 Crescent Drive, Greeneville 
Registration $20 Will be held rain or shine, Open to all vehicles $500 Grand Prize Contact: Bill Collins (423) 552-8376 Jerry 
Metcalf (423) 620-3515 
 
June 23: Morristown Block Party at Merchants Green, Hamblen County Car Club invited and are scheduled to park at 
Aldi’s  

June 23:  HCCC Cruise In from 6:00 to 9:00 

June 30:  HCCC Cruise In from 6:00 to 9:00 

July 4th=Freedom Fest Open Car, Truck, Motorcycle Show 10:30AM - 2:00PM 3109 Circle Drive, White Pine No Entry Fee, 
Trophies & Awards Contact Dwayne Cole (423) 312-7575 

July 7:  HCCC Cruise In from 6:00 to 9:00 

July 14:  HCCC Cruise In from 6:00 to 9:00 

July 15=Harper Auto Square's Cars & Coffee 8am - 11am West Town Mall 7600 Kingston Pike, Guests enter off of Montvue 
Road 

July 12:  Car club meeting at Golden Corral, 6:00 for eating and & 7:00 for meeting. 

July 21:  HCCC Cruise In from 6:00 to 9:00 

July 28:  HCCC Cruise In from 6:00 to 9:00 

New Members 

Mark & Barbara Ingram &, Alex Ingram             Robert & Mary McLendon 

Bill & Betty McGlamery                                         Spencer & Felicia Rouse 



SPONSORS: 

Andrews Construction Company - Talbott TN (423-581-1604) 

Colboch Harley Davidson - Morristown, TN (423-586-5343)  

Jerrys Auto & Speed Parts – Morristown TN (423-581-5010 

Mold Tox – Bean Station, TN (855-776-5671) 

Quality Suites – Morristown, TN (423-585-5671) 

Stezler-Bales Funeral Home – Morristown TN (423-586-5451) 

Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter 1073 – Morristown, TN 

State Farm Insurance – Morristown, TN (423-581-1501) 

Porters Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423-389-8270) 

MD Pharmacy – Morristown TN (423-289-1111) 

Knox Custom Chrome – Knoxville, TN (865-546-3144) 

Wayne’s Auto Trim – Morristown, TN (423-581-1419) 

TVA Employees Credit Union = Morristown, TN (423-581-0981) 

Short Dawg Towing – Morristown, TN (423-581-5581) 

Morristown Tire Service – Morristown, TN (423-587-0355) 

Kramer Jewelry – Morristown, TN (423-587-0355) 

Kings Collision – Morristown, TN (423-307-5333) 

A-1 Equipment Rentals – Morristown, TN (423-581-1417)  

B K Graphics – Talbott, TN (423-587-2285) 

Cumberland Glass LLC – Morristown, TN (423-587-2285) 

Griffith Tax Service – Morristown, TN (423-317-9990) 

Hookers and Hunters Campground – Morristown, TN (423-581-7915) 

Anderson Insurance Agency – Knoxville, Tn (865-777-2324) 

Citizens Tribune – Morristown, TN (423-581-5630) 

David Britton Appraisal – Morristown TN (423-587-6930) 

Gutters and More – Morristown, TN (423-587-2187) 

Yates Agency, Nationwide Insurance & Hagerty – Kingsport, TN (423-247-1123) 

NSANE Hot Rodz- White Pine, TN (865-761-0460) 

Davis Hose & Supply Co, Greenville, TN (423-638-1357) 

Classic Act Restoration & Machine Co.  

Golden Corral Morristown, 423-318-1024 

Doug’s Hoses,  

 



Hamblen county car club members featured this month: 

 

 

        Jean Mallott  

<<<<NEW Corvette  

 

 

 

 

 

Richard & Tammy James 

1966 Ford Mustang    >>>> 

 

 

 

 

LeRoy Self 

<<<< T-Bird 

 

 

 

 

 

The last roadster driven at the 

Indianapolis 500 and who was the 

driver?????>>>>>>>> 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Dick and Evie Valentine 

3877 Dan Drive 

Morristown, TN 37814 


